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21 January 2010
The Coordinator

Statutory Planning Department
City of Yarra

PO Box 168
Richmond 3121

Dear Sir

Subject: Objection to Grant of Planning Permits – Applications PL09/0876 and PL09/0877 

We, the Yarra Riverkeeper Association Inc are an independent community-based organisation working to protect and improve the health of the Yarra River and its environs.   The Yarra River corridor running through the City of Yarra is acknowledged as one of the city’s greatest natural assets, as it is for the rest of Melbourne.  The City of Yarra, which shares its name with the river, has a special responsibility to protect and enhance its natural attributes. 

We believe that the proposed large-scale redevelopment at 677-679 Victoria Street, Abbotsford would have a negative impact on the Yarra River corridor and for this reason we lodge this objection to your granting it planning permits 

More information on our objection is provided below:

1. The City of Yarra and others have expended much effort in defining suitable objectives and design parameters for new building developments (the Design and Development Overlay controls) and with specific reference to this section along Victoria Street.  Critical aspects of these controls relate to maximum building height and bulk, and minimum set-backs from the river, which have been carefully assessed as necessary to retain the natural attributes of the river corridor.   However, the proposed development disregards these controls, most notably the objectives of no more than 5-6 storey buildings and a minimum 20 metre setback from the crest of the river bank.  The proposal would therefore adversely impact on this important natural setting.  It certainly does not project nor enhance it.

2. The existing uninterrupted stretch of vegetated riverbank on the east and north of the site is a key attraction to people riding or walking along the riverbank path or rowing in the river.  This “closeness to nature” is precious in the City of Yarra which is not well endowed with such natural settings.  The uninterrupted vegetated bank also acts as a wildlife corridor.  However the proposed offsite works on the riverbank, including a pontoon would dramatically intrude into this natural setting thus damaging the attractive character and values of this reach of the Yarra.  

3. The Yarra River is suffering from pollution entering through the stormwater system.  A requirement of this new development should be to collect all stormwater on the site for reuse and/or infiltration into the ground - features of Water Sensitive Urban Design or WSUD.  Whilst WSUD is mentioned, the proposed rainwater storage of 50,000 litres is grossly undersized for the roof area, and it is unclear whether the proposed rain-gardens have the capacity to handle all the runoff from this large site.    
For these reasons the applications for planning permits should be refused.

Yours sincerely
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Ian Penrose

Riverkeeper 
For and on behalf of the Yarra Riverkeeper Association Inc.

Please address correspondence to:

Email: 
info@yarrariver.org.au 

Post:

42 Osborne Road, North Warrandyte, VIC 3113
Phone: 
0409 510 766
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